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The rear concrete patio on 2 On The Common (installed prior to my purchase of the home without
HDC approval) has deteriorated badly. It was not properly installed or cured and continues to crumble
and lose the rocks that make up its sides. This results in significant ice buildup in the winter and
hazardous conditions near the sides, particularly when snow-covered.
Consultation with contractors indicated that simple repair was not possible; replacement in kind would
be prohibitively expensive and would not make sense for a structure that was unattractive and not in
keeping with the historic character of the house.
Because of short time frames around a cross-country relocation, we made a last-minute decision to cover the existing patio with pressure-treated decking that would also help stabilize the rock side walls. This application is for an ex post facto approval of the new deck with apologies for the breach of protocol.
The structure itself is only lightly anchored to the house and held in place by gravity alone, making it removable without alteration to the house or existing concrete patio should future owners wish to replace it (the house will be going back on the market next spring; my oldest son is residing there while he finishes college). 
All decking is 1x4" pressure treated lumber with pressure-treated 2x4 rails floating the deck on the existing concrete and wrapping around the border for stability and to stabilize rock structures.
The deck will be painted Benjamin Moore Silver Mist solid color exterior stain (see below). This color was chosen to hide dirt and for consistency with other decks on the Common. However, due to excessive rain this summer, we will need to hold off on painting and can certainly make another color choice at the HDC's request.




